
                 COMBINED PRECINCTS MEETING 

 

 

Waverley Council Response Report to Motions from March 2024 Combined Precincts’ meetings  
 

Meeting Date Motion Council Officer Response Directorate Status 

March 2024 MOTION 1: That the Mayor and Councillors inform the 
Combined Precincts as to what methodology and metrics 
were applied to determined that the community had lost 
confidence in Cr Fabiano and Cr WyKanak. 
 
 

The creators of the Change.org petition titled ‘Deputy Mayor 
Ludovico Fabiano Must Resign’ was formally submitted to 
Council which had over 2.5K signatured at the time of 
submission.  
 
Council and Councillors also received numerous phone calls. 
letters and emails from residents and community groups.  
 
Based on the above, which were formally submitted to 
Council, Council voted and made the decision to amend the 
term of the Deputy Mayor, and to remove Councillors as 
members of committees.    

Executive 
Services 

Complete 

 MOTION 2: The Combined Precincts move that this 
meeting support the "return & earn" facility be returned 
to where it was previously at the back of Bondi Beach on 
Queen Elizabeth Drive. 
 
  

The Return Vending Machine (RVM) at Bondi Beach was 
removed following the 7 May 2019 Strategic Planning and 
Development Committee resolution.  
 
The decision followed a report that outlined significant 
impacts of the large RVM at this location including anti-
social behaviour, traffic safety, litter and noise.  
 
Since the removal of the RVM at Bondi Beach, Tomra has 
installed multiple collection points in Bondi Junction, 
Diamond Bay.  
Tomra is the Return & Earn deposit scheme operator on 
behalf of NSW Government. 
  
The last six-monthly report available (1 Jan 23 – 30 June 23) 
shows that nearly 1.8 million containers have been collected 
in Waverley during that period.  
  

Planning, 
Sustainability & 
Compliance 

Complete 
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Council officers continue to work with Tomra to identify 
further opportunities for new installations in the local area. 

 MOTION 3: The Combined Precincts strongly encourage 
Ward Councillors to attend Precinct meetings.  

 CLC has forwarded this motion to the Councillors.  Council  Complete 


